Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, May 10, 2012, 3:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: John H. Jackson Community Center, 1002 Carter Street, Orlando, Florida 32805

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Information about Orange Blossom Trail Maintenance work.

Financial Management No. 427228-1 and 429054-1

Project Description: From 34th Street to SR 50

Open house from 3:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. to be informed about the intent of the project.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: A flyer will be distributed at the meeting.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Deborah Mol, AECOM Technical Services Inc., 10210 Highland Manor Drive, Suite 350, Tampa, FL 33610, (813)630-2500.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, disability or family status.

Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Deborah Mol at the phone number above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.

For more information, you may contact: Either Gene Varano, FDOT, Project Manager, (386)943-5145 or e-mail: Gene.Varano@DOT.myflorida.com or Bill Biggs at AECOM Inc. address listed above.

Additional information on the project are also available at www.cflroads.com.

